
NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS

RBC Royal Bank Holdings (Bahamas) Limited 
(“RBHL”) was the owner of 75% of the issued 
shares of Finance Corporation of Bahamas 
Limited (“FINCO”). RBHL is a subsidiary of RBC 
Financial (Caribbean) Limited (“RBCFCL”). 
RBHL advised FINCO of its intention to transfer 
its holdings in FINCO outside of the RBCFCL 
group to another entity within the RBC group. 
The transfer was made to comply with a 
directive of the Central Bank of Trinidad & 
Tobago (“CBTT”). 

As a result of this transfer, FINCO is no longer 
under the consolidated supervision of the 
CBTT. FINCO will continue to be subject to 
supervision by the Central Bank of The 
Bahamas, The Securities Commission of The 
Bahamas and the Office of the Superintendent 
of Financial Institutions (“OSFI”) of Canada. 
The transfer, which is not expected to impact 
FINCO’s operations, was completed on 
April 29,  2019.
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